
Proclaiming Liberty 

Call or Email now to 
reserve your place 
at the Banquet  on 

March 7. 

Ttcph.development
@gmail.com 

717-943-7230 

Banquet  
A story is a powerful thing. Jesus typically used stories to share the 

Truth of the Gospel with his followers. On Friday, March 7, we will be gathering 

at Shady Maple Banquet Center to share Stories of Hope and focus on the heal-

ing that comes out of the hurts of our past. Lanny and Debbie Millette will share 

their story of walking through deep loss and grief while remaining faithful and 

looking for the good that God has promised to bring out of any circumstance. 

Their journey to being involved in the TTC/PotterΩs House ministry is very con-

nected to their story. We will also hear from current and past participants in the 

program including Derek Ruf (with his mentor,  Kim Metzler),  Rob Weatherholz 

and Chad Deascenti.   

The Banquet will begin at 6:30 p.m. There is no charge for the meal but reservations are required. You may 

register phone (717-943-7230) or by email (ttcph.development@gmail.com). An opportunity will be given 

during the evening to support the ministry through a free will offering. It will be used to further the ministry 

of Transition To Community and bring hope and healing to men who come out of prison with seemingly 

nothing. PotterΩs House helps them to  grow in relationship with Christ while re-establishing themselves in 

the community.   
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άTo proclaim liberty to the captives and the opening of the prison to them that are boundέ Isaiah 61:1 

Renovation 
TTC has been blessed with two great houses for our ministry. We currently have eight active beds in Leola 

and six in New Holland. In order to increase the capability of New Holland, we are undertaking a renovation 

project. This project will involve converting one of the garage bays into a meeting room. It will give the Direc-

tor and residents inside access to each other. (Currently they must go outside and around the house to ac-

cess the office from the residence.) In addition we will add a bathroom that will make it feasible to increase 

to eight beds. We are excited by the possibilities this will raise for enhancing the ministry.  

New Holland House at 13 Brimmer Avenue, New Holland, PA 
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Reflections on the Journey: $ÉÓÃÅÒÎÉÎÇ 4ÒÕÔÈ  
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In our cyber world it has become commonplace for doctrinal issues 
to be wildly debated on line. A recent issue in my church has 
spawned just such a debate. In one stream I was stunned by one 
gentlemanΩs comment. He advised that, since we have άGod given 
rational capabilitiesέΣ we need to give them priority when the cul-
ture is in conflict with the Bible. He continued to say that the Bible is 
an antiquated book filled with myths and moral stories. In addition his άGod given ra-
tional capabilitiesέ led him to deny the deity of Jesus. This was the opinion of a man 
who sincerely claims to be a faithful Christian following the moving of the spirit within.  

I fear that many Christians hold to this position. However I am reminded of PaulΩs ad-
monition to Timothy: άFor the time will come when people will not put up with sound 
doctrine. Instead, to suit their own desires, they will gather around them a great num-
ber of teachers to say what their itching ears want to hear. They will turn their ears 
away from the truth and turn aside to myths.έ (II Timothy 4:3-4) This harkens back to 
the days of the Judges when Israel had no king and everyone did as they saw fit (Judges 
21: 25). The base of Truth is being eroded and it leaves us floundering like a ship tossed 
about on a storm swept sea.  

It is this very self-centered perspective that has created difficulty for the men of 
PotterΩs House. They have followed the whims of their self or the crowd and, in the 
end, it has led to despair and destruction. Many have told me that going to prison was 
a blessing in that it opened their eyes to the self-destructive nature of their status quo. 
I am guessing that, if we are honest, all of us can confess to similar leanings. It is only 
when we move to a Christ-centered view of the world that we find the peace and di-
rection we are seeking. This means submitting our God given rational abilities to His 
leading. The Bible is one of the key tools He has given us to discern that. Do we need to 
be open and accepting of all people? Absolutely! Do we need to be open and accepting 
of all ideas, perspectives and opinions? Of course not. That is actually impossible.  

Jesus told us, άI am the Way, the Truth and the Life, no one comes to the father except 
through me.έ This is a valuable Truth that will help us to navigate the dangerous waters 
of this world. Then we can offer our bodies as living sacrifices, holy and pleasing to 
God, our true and proper worship. We are told not to conform to the pattern of this 
world, but rather be transformed by the renewing of our minds so that we can under-
stand His good, pleasing and perfect will.έ (Romans 12:1-2) The world may consider me 
foolish but I choose to seek the Holy SpiritΩs guidance as I apply the truth of the Bible 
to my daily life and I invite you to join with me on the journey.  
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Most men come out of prison with very few 

personal items.  The following kits help us 

to welcome them and provide for some 

basic needs.    

New Resident  

Bedding Kits  

ß pillow  

ß pillow case  

ß twin fitted sheet,  

ß twin flat sheet 

ß Blanket 

ß (twin mattress  cover - op-

tional)  

ß Items placed in a cloth 

laundry bag (or heavy duty 

trash bag) 

 

New Resident  

Personal Items Kits  

ß bath towel 

ß wash cloth 

ß toothbrush 

ß toothpaste 

ß razor 

ß shave cream 

ß deodorant stick 

ß shampoo 

ß body wash 

ß Items packed in a small 

covered plastic tub. 

 

Stationary Kit  

ß envelopes 

ß paper 

ß stamps 

ß pen 

ß Placed in large brown en-

velope 

 

Alarm clock:  Many of the men ask 

for a small alarm clock.   

Volunteer Corner 
Pastor H. Lee Hoover has been volunteering with PotterΩs 
House for three years. He leads two Bible studies each 
week, one with the New Holland residents and one with 
the Leola residents.  

Lee says, άMy responsibility is to witness; I can't deter-
mine who will respond. God's word is for everyone. De-
spite the wickedness of the Ninevite people, they were 
open to God's message and repented immediately. If we 
simply proclaim what we know about God, we may be 
surprised at how many people will listen. In Jonah's case, 

the witnessing was done grudgingly, but it was still effective. We cannot predict who will 
respond. We should never prevent someone from having the opportunity. This is why 
I appreciate the Potters House. I am blessed and pleased to be with the Potters House.έ  

 


